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GSFF Spring Quarter 2020, Meeting #4: Meeting Minutes — 05/19/2020

1) Introductions

At this meeting, representatives were present from the following departments:
Anthropology (Jordan, Lucor, Megan, Nichole)
 Art History (Katie)
 Chemistry and Biochemistry (Rachel)
 Communication Studies (Emily)
 Computer Science (Aiman)
 English & Literary Arts (Evelyn, Leia, Lucien)
 Geography (Luke)
 Mathematics (Adam)
 Media, Film, and Journalism Studies (Dil)
 Psychology (Anni, Chris, Shannon)


2) Vote: Religious Studies Inclusion.

Adam shared that Religious Studies has housed a Master’s Program since 1985 and is the only missing Master’s Program from our four colleges.

We had a unanimous vote to include Religious Studies in GSFF bylaws and all future meetings, first offered by Adam, seconded by Luke, and affirmed by all present representatives.


3) Vote: 2020-21 GSFF Executive Board Elections.

Nominations were read, candidates shared a few words, and we had unanimous votes for the following 2020-21 Board:

President — Lucien Darjeun Meadows
Vice President — Evelyn Hampton
Director of Finance — Leia Lynn
Director of Communications — Jordan Bennett

Congratulations and welcome to the 2020-21 GSFF Executive Board!

And, importantly — many thanks to the outgoing 2019-20 GSFF Executive Board, especially the graduating members: Adam (President), Lucor (Vice President), and Luke (Director of Finance). The GSFF community is so grateful for your service and support over this strange year!!


4) Last questions about Spring 2020 funding process and final application submission.

OGS accounting has GSFF’s funding pool at about $1750; GSFF’s accounting shows $2000. If we work and study from at-home for Fall 2020, chances are there will be no additional funding beyond what GSFF has now. Executive Board opinion is to use funds now, when students were attending conferences and pursuing research without advance notice of limited funds.
This subject was opened for conversation across representatives, with the following comments:
likely no / little conferences in the fall, so likely fewer funding requests.
 if fall conferences, likely virtual, which might have different fee scale.
own fall conference has gone virtual, but still has a fee ($200).
virtual fees are mixed bag; one virtual in spring was free, one in summer is reduced rate.

GSFF’s Spring 2020 funding applications seek almost $7400 across 11 requests, generating about $2600 in funds to disburse (which is more than the $1750-2000 in the GSFF ‘bank.’)

Post-Meeting Update: Graduate Student Government has agreed to give GSFF $681.02 towards the funding of our applications this quarter. With this money, and the willingness of OGS to cover a $13 difference between our available budget and funding target, GSFF is able to fund all applications at a rate of 40% of allowable costs or $300, whichever is lower. It also appears that GSPDG will proceed as scheduled, so those applications that qualify for that will be considered. This is excellent news! We are so grateful to GSG for their kind and generous support in making GSFF’s funding at 40% / $300 possible this quarter. Thank you, GSG!


5) Committee Rollover & Replacements

ACTION ITEM: If you are leaving the GSFF Committee with this academic year, please let Lucien or Jordan know via email before the end of the Spring 2020 Quarter. 


Next Meeting: Fall 2020 — dates/times TBA within the first week of the Fall 2020 quarter.

Any questions? Contact any member of the outgoing 2019-20 GSFF Executive Board, before the end of the Spring 2020 quarter: 
Adam, President (adam.purcilly@du.edu); 
Lucor, Vice President (lucor.jordan@du.edu); 
Luke, Director of Finance (luke.winters@du.edu); 
Lucien, Director of Communications (lucien.meadows@du.edu).

Or, for questions after the Spring 2020 quarter ends, contact any member of the incoming 2020-21 GSFF Executive Board:
Lucien, President (lucien.meadows@du.edu);
Evelyn, Vice President (evelyn.hampton@du.edu);
Leia, Director of Finance (leia.lynn@du.edu);
Jordan, Director of Communications (jordan.bennett@du.edu).

